
Association Mary
Message of the Virgin Mary

Voice and Echo of the Divine Messengers
www.mensajerosdivinos.org

Sunday, May 26 of 2019

Weekly Message received in Medjugorje, Bosnia and Herzegovina, transmitted by Mary, Rose of
Peace, to the visionary Friar Elías del Sagrado Corazón de Jesús

Dear children,

You have finally arrived to one of My spiritual sanctuaries of Light, a place in which I revealed to
the world the aspect of the Queen of Peace, more than thirty years ago.

But I am still calling My children to the path of conversion, because conversion is not only
converting to God and to My son. Conversion, My children, is to live and carry forward a new life,
making notable changes and profound transformations within the consciousness.

This is why I still come to Medjugorje to request from the world that it truly changes. God hopes
that this change will also be reflected in daily and spiritual life.

Many of My children have already taken the step, through Medjugorje, but few have reached the
realization of the spiritual goal through the inner impulse they received.

For My children, I brought the possibility of opening the consciousness to the truth, and I gave them
the path of Peace so that they might find the doorway toward Supreme Truth.

It is a joy to gather together the different visionaries, on the inner planes, under the guardianship of
the Mother of God, because it is important that the instruments reflect and mirror what God is
asking of humanity.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace


